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June 1, 2012 
 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary  
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
 
    Re: New York Power Authority – Recharge New York Program 

Case 11-E-0176 
 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 

 
 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (“O&R” or the “Company”) hereby submits for filing 
1st Revised Leaf No. 147 to its Schedule for Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 3 – Electricity (“Electric 
Tariff”).  The tariff leaf filed electronically today is issued June 1, 2012 to become effective July 
1, 2012. 

 
Background 

 
By its Order, issued and effective January 20, 2012, in Case 11-E-0176, In the Matter of 

the Commission’s Implementation of Certain Provisions of the Recharge New York Power 
Program Act, the Commission approved, on a permanent basis, the Company’s tariff changes 
that were filed to implement reduced delivery rates to commercial and industrial customers who 
receive Recharge New York (“RNY”) power allocations pursuant to the RNY Power Program Act 
(L. 2011, c. 60, Part CC), Pursuant to the Company’s Electric Tariff, customers who receive an 
RNY allocation under the RNY program are billed under Rider B.  Rider B states that customers 
will commence or terminate service under Rider B as of the customer’s first cycle billing date 
that begins after the New York Power Authority (“NYPA”) provides notice to the Company of an 
RNY allocation or termination, as applicable.  The only exception is for customers who receive 
service under Rider J – Power for Jobs ("PFJ") as of June 30, 2012, the date the PFJ Program 
expires.  If NYPA advises the Company in advance that a Rider J customer will receive an RNY 
allocation commencing July 1, 2012, the customer will be billed under RNY consecutively with 
the termination of its PFJ participation. 

 
Reason for Filing 

 
NYPA has advised the Company that, as of June 30, 2012, it will terminate its bundled 

service contracts with certain of its customers served under Rider G - Economic Development 
Power.  The Company proposes to allow customers who were formerly served under Rider G to 
be billed under RNY as of July 1, 2012, if NYPA has provided prior written notice of all 
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information necessary for billing.  Without this change, the Company will not be able to 
commence billing Rider G customers under RNY until the customer’s next cycle billing date.  
The customer would, thus, be denied RNY power and energy for the period between June 30 
and the next billing date. 

 
Conclusion and Notice 

 
The Company respectfully requests waiver of the public notice requirements of the 

proposed tariff change.  This change will affect only one customer, who will be advantaged by 
this filing. 

 
It is in the public interest to expedite this change, which will benefit economic 

development customers who receive RNY.    The Company, thus, requests emergency adoption 
of this filing as of July 1, 2012. 

 
Questions regarding this filing can be directed to me at (212) 460-3308. 
 

  
        Very truly yours, 
 
        /s/ 
 

     William A. Atzl, Jr. 
        Director – O&R Rates 
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